
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday January 13h 2020
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 13th January 2020 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr T Turner, Cllrs S Wood, M Bulley, J Betney, L Brind, C Eden, C Ludlam and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 0 Public Member. District Cllr Andrew Swain
1.  Open Forum & AOB – 
2. Apologies – Cllr B Shipley and S Wood not in attendance
3. Declaration of Interests & changes to Registers –Cllr Bickley for Warrendown planning application
4. Minutes of Previous meeting held 11th November – Cllr Bulley (p) & Cllr Ludlum (s) that Cllr Turner signed the meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was UNANIMOUS. 
5. Budget Setting 2020/21 – The Clerk shared the actual spend to date 2019/20 and the predicted budget forecast for 2020/21.  This was Cllr Brind (p) and Cllr Betney (s) – VOTE UNANIMOUS. 
6. Precept Setting 2020/21 – After setting the above budget the precept for 2020/21 was agreed to have a 2% rise to provide a contingency for future play area maintenance and lease renewal. The Clerk will send the relevant form to TDC. Cllr Betney (p) Cllr Bickley (s) – VOTE UNANIMOUS
7. Co-Option vacancies – The Clerk will raise these with TDC and get the process started so that the two vacancies can be advertised. 
8. Notice Board and Bus Shelter repairs – The bus shelter repairs are completed and the payment is on the agenda for tonight.  The final task is to get a sign for the notice board and place it on the outside of the bus shelter. 
9. Chapel Hill Speed limit – The Clerk has emailed Cllr Connett re the warning signs for Slow Children and is awaiting his reply.  Highways has said they are not able to extend the 30mph speed limit due to budget restraints, if the Parish Council would want to pursue this it would be approx. £5,000. 
10.  NALC Garden Party nominations – Cllr Betney (p) that Sharon Rudland was nominated for her work in the Parish and to the Village Hall. Cllr Ludlum (s) – VOTE UNANIMOUS     
11.     Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
Cllr Swain reports:  Spoke about the new TDC budget which is out and to be finalised in February. 
The Teignbridge budget is being prepared. Initial proposals are out for consultation and the final version will be adopted in February.  Teignbridge keeps less than 10 pence in the pound on Council Tax collected with the rest going to Devon County Council, Emergency Services and parish councils.  There have been relentless reductions in central government funding, e.g. Revenue support grant which used to provide £4.5 million funding for public services is now nil.
The recent GE sees that set to continue. TDC’s Chief Finance Officer predicts it will no longer be possible to balance the books in 3 years’ time, unless action is taken now and sustained.
The proposed budget for this year includes, Council Tax increase of £5 a year for the average Band D household. That's about 3% or 10p/week.  Staffing restructures and a recent senior management restructure that will create budget savings in future years. A more commercial approach to the services TDC provides aimed at generating more income.
Removal of the Rural Aid Grant.  A reduction in the councillors locality grant. The new Budget will fulfil the manifesto pledge to fund a Climate Change Officer.   It will Assign much needed extra resources to planning enforcement.
It ensures additional resources for refuse and recycling as demands increase. Expect no increase in the green waste subscription charge.  The full proposals are on the council website (via Executive agenda for 7 January).
The number of houses Central Government says to be built is being challenged as it is thought it maybe too many. At the moment TDC area is slightly behind with this at the moment.  Sites have been found but developers are yet to come forward. 
The Clerk reported 
	DCC
	Vehicles mounting the kerb at Pocombe Bridge bend
The state of the road to the Parish Church was reported to Cllr Connett
	Photos sent to Cllr Connett – update requested

	TDC
	Emergency Planning
Tree Planting
	A discussion took place regarding an extra grit bin that was raised last meeting but it was decided this probably wasn’t needed now. a storage container for salt for the Village Hall to top up grit bins had also been discussed but again this was felt no longer required. 

TDC were providing trees for landowners to plant.  The closing date for this has passed but the Clerk will share this if it comes available again.  


12. Planning –
19/02369/FUL, Warrendown, Chapel Hill, Longdown – Conversion of integral garage into holiday accommodation/annexe – as this is a councillor’s application this was not discussed and no comments will be submitted. 
Decisions
Landfill at Lower Hare – Application is on hold with DCC pending more reports. Clerk has sent the P.C comments.
13. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature Cllr Betney (p), Cllr Brind (s) – vote UNANIMOUS.  Three signatories are required to sign the cheques and this was completed.
The Clerk confirmed the signatories have been updated so we now have more councillors able to sign cheques.  
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages November & December 2019 plus home worker less pension contributions
	  £386.10
	
	£386.10

	803

	Mr Asha J Rudland
	Bus Shelter Repairs 
	£376.45
	
	£376.45
	804

	

	


Meeting closed – 20:40
The next meeting will be Monday 10th February 2020 7.30pm at Longdown Village Hall. 
Telephone: 07504 975967                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
All information held is for the purposes of making decisions within the Parish Council framework and is not shared with any other bodies, authorities or companies. We draw your attention to our Privacy Notice displayed on the website www.longdownvillage.com


